MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 18, 2009

The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville


Mark Heskett, A-Dillonvale            

     Township






Nancy Malin, A-Adena                

Terry Bell, Vice President, R-Salem Township

Ron Malin, A-Smithfield Township

Jeffrey Bonecutter, R-Wayne Township 


Dan Morgan, A-Brush Creek Township

Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale      


Norm Morris, A-Saline Township

Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township          

Phil Piciacchia, A-Yorkville

Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville


Jon Sperry, A-Stratton

Donnie Elder, R-Knox Township



Barbara Stacey, A-Empire          

Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township              


Dan Stone, A-Springfield Township

Adrian Ferroni, R-Jefferson County




Mayor Pat Freeland, R-Smithfield                         
GUESTS              

John Hartline, R-Jefferson County                 

John Brown, BHJ

Joe Kmatz, R-Springfield Township


Charles Crawford, Saline Township, Elected 

Charles Kokiko, R-Mt. Pleasant Township         
     Trustee    

Frank Litva, R-Warren Township               

Danny Householder, Saline Township, 

Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland           

  
     Elected Trustee

Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County   

     
Jim Stone, Bergholz                          

Matt Parise, R-Wintersville                  

                                      

Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam          

STAFF                        

Judy Ruckman, R-Mingo Junction        


Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director         

Mayor Merl Sebring, R-Mt. Pleasant


Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant

Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville      




Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond                  

                             

Lou Vandeborne, R-Cross Creek Township

 

Rich Gatchel, A-Dillonvale      





Gary Griffith, A-Bergholz   

OPENING OF MEETING:
President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
Vice-President Bell called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 28, 2009 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Vandeborne to accept the minutes of the October 28,  2009 meeting; seconded by Mr. Parise; motion passed unanimously. 

COMMUNICATIONS – There were no communications.

COMMITTEE REPORTS – There were no reports at this time.
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT


Director Mucci stated that his report was brief due to the fact that he was at the Brownfields Conference in New Orleans and just got back around 1:00-1:30 this morning and then he was busy all day with meetings and the Governor being here in Steubenville.


Planner’s Position
 - The Director reported the position has been posted on four (4) web sites; the American Planning Association Ohio Chapter, the Ohio CDC Association, the Ohio Conference of Community Development and the West Virginia Planning Association.  It is also posted at Jefferson County One Stop (which is nationwide).  It will also be posted in the local paper on Sunday, November 29th.  So far we have received eighteen (18) resumes.  The deadline to receive resumes is December 4th.  The Executive Board will review all applications and the Director will make a recommendation to narrow it down to three or five.  Following this there will be a phone interview, a personal interview and then the Board will make a recommendation to the full Commission.  

FY2009 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – The County was awarded $249,000.00.  We have received the grant agreement back from the state.  We have completed our environmental review.  The following is a breakdown for the FY2009 Grant:  $48,000.00 to each of the following entities for Street Improvements, Warren Township and the Villages of Yorkville and Irondale.  $61,500 for Home/Building Repair; $6,000.00 Fair Housing, and $37,350.00 for Administration.


FY2010 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – The three areas which will be eligible for projects are Dillonvale, Empire, and Knox Township.  Mr. Mucci asked that they think about what their projects will be. 

The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization (NSP) – for Region 19 is moving forward.  The Board of County Commissions has approved the demolition of six (6) homes in Toronto.  Toronto still has two (2) more homes to be done.  The Steubenville Township Trustees are still working at moving their demolitions along and hopefully we will still be able to get them done before the winter months.  The good news is when the bids came in, they came in a lot lower than what was anticipated, after talking with the State, we will be able to move the program countywide.    


USEPA GRANT –   RMT Consultants are now on board.  Mr. Mucci stated the Brownfield conference was very informative and he found it to be very beneficial and very informative.  The first Jefferson County Task Force meeting will be held on December 2nd at 2:00 p.m. on the second floor of the Towers.  This meeting will start the thought process of identifying sites throughout the county.  They have to be privately owned sites, they can not be government owned.  The person who owns the site can not be the contaminant of the site.

WEB SITE - Mr. Mucci reminded everyone to check out the Regional Planning website www.rpc.jeffersoncountyoh.com.  as we continue to work on it and keep it upgraded.

FINANCIAL REPORT – Betty Lou Tarr reported to date we have received $154,198.60 and the expenditures to date are $126,552.07 which leaves a balance of $27,646.53.  We are still in the black with our Regional Planning Commission monies.  

She reported as far as the FY07 CDBG monitoring, the State was very impressed with our records and how well we have improved from the past audit.  Everything seemed to be in order and we didn’t have any findings.

Mr. Mucci stated since the next meeting falls so close to Christmas maybe the Commission would like to move it back to December 16th and again following the meeting this year we would have a small Christmas gathering upstairs in the RPC offices.  A motion was made by Mr. Elder to change the December meeting from the 23rd to the 16th; Mr. Kmatz seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Director Mucci recognized Dr. John Brown with BHJ and said Dr. Brown wanted to have a quick moment to talk about BHJ.  Dr. Brown spoke about the BHJ Commission and stated they have meetings every three months.  He said BHJ has a strong relationship with the county.  Currently they are included in working on the Community Investment Program whereas they are working with Progress Alliance, the County Commissioners, and Mr. Mucci to look at long term range planning for Jefferson County.  This plan is needed especially when you go to the state for any grants they want to know about your plan.  BHJ also works with the U.S. Census.  The block grants which we receive are based on population.  You 
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need to be counted, it is extremely important.  Another place BHJ is involved in is the Connect Ohio Broadband. He stated there are regions in Ohio which still have dial up.  Mr. Mucci added that you can’t even use a phone in the dead zones.  He said the county commissioners and the group are continuing to work on this project.  A short discussion followed concerning the placement of the new bridge.

NEXT MEETING:

Due to Christmas the next meeting will be Wednesday, December 16, 2009 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT:
Mayor Sebring moved that the meeting be adjourned; seconded by Mr. Parise; motion carried

unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

